# <u>Memorial School Weekly Email</u> <u>September 14, 2023</u>

<u>Click here for the link to Community Postings</u>
Follow us on Facebook - K-5 Medfield Elementary Schools
Follow us on Twitter @MemorialPreK1



### **IMPORTANT DATES**

Friday, September 15th - Elementary Spirit Day - Patriots Spirit Day Tuesday, September 19th - Memorial Picture Day Monday, September 25th - No School - Yom Kippur Wednesday, September 27th - Rainbow Run (rain date 9/28) Friday, October 6 - Elementary Spirit Day - Medfield Spirit Monday, October 9th - No School - Columbus Day Tuesday, October 31st - Early Release (Professional Development)

#### Dear Families,

Thank you to all who were able to join us last night for Open House. It was so wonderful to see everyone and we appreciate you braving the elements to spend time at Memorial last evening. We are all looking forward to a great year and hope you are too!

As a reminder, tomorrow is our first Prek-5 Spirit Day of the school year. The theme is Patriots Spirit. Participants are encouraged to wear red, white and blue or Patriots gear. Go Pats!



Mrs.Maguire - School Nurse
School Nurse Website, Announcements,
Health Procedures, Forms and More!
ILLNESS GUIDELINES

**COVID GUIDELINES** 

## From the Library:

The Memorial Library is looking for volunteers! We welcome parents or guardians to come during their child's library class to help with checking books in and out and shelving books. Please click here to sign up, and feel free to reach out



to Anne Farrahar (afarrahar@email.medfield.net) or Dorothy Redding (dredding@email.medfield.net) with any questions. Thank you!



Mark your calendars!

School Picture day is Tuesday, September 19th!

## FROM THE CAFETERIA

Kitchen Fun Fact: We used over 1000 gloves in one day!!



<u>September Lunch Menu</u>

## BEFORE SCHOOL CARE WITH MR. GRACE

We are pleased to share that Medfield Public School is providing before school care services at Memorial School! The program begins each day at 7:00am. No need to sign



up in advance, drop- ins are welcomed! The fee for this program is \$8.00 per day, per child. At the end of each month you will receive an invoice via email for the days attended. This invoice will include the number of days attended, the amount due and the payment due date. Payments must come in the form of a check or money order. We cannot accept cash. Please do not send in any payment until you receive an invoice. Please make payments out to the Town of Medfield.

This program will not run in the event of a school cancellation. If there is a one-hour or two-hour delay of school opening, the program will start accordingly.

Questions? Please email Herb Grace at <a href="mailto:hgrace@email.medfield.net">hgrace@email.medfield.net</a> or call (508) 359-5135.



Red, orange, yellow, green....the 2nd Annual Medfield K-5 Rainbow Run is September 26th @ Wheelock & September 27th @ Dale & Memorial!!

All students in Kindergarten through 5th grade will run/walk during the school day on a rainbow-filled track. The music will be rocking, the rainbow gear is ready to go, and that is just the beginning of the fun!

We are ready - now it is your turn. Head to <a href="https://secure.frontstream.com/medfield-k-5-pto-rainbow-run-2023">https://secure.frontstream.com/medfield-k-5-pto-rainbow-run-2023</a> to register your student for free and learn all about the activities, prizes, and how your support continues to make a difference in our schools.



# Message from the Guidance/School Psychologist's Office

As a member of Memorial School, please know your child may be invited by a peer to occasionally join a small group for snack or lunch in the guidance office. The purpose of "Snack Pack"/"Lunch Bunch" is to learn and practice friendship/prosocial skills with peers in a social setting. Students typically enjoy the

games, discussion and small group setting. For the lunch bunch, students may bring or buy lunch, will be escorted to and from lunch and will not miss any recess. If you DO NOT want your child to be allowed to be a guest please click <a href="here">here</a> and complete the decline form. There is no need to complete a form if you wish for your child to have the opportunity to be a guest. Thanks! Cal Estes/School Psychologist & Kathy Bockhorst/School Counselor.



### Interested in becoming a Room Parent?

Go to medfieldk8pto.com, click on your child's school and fill out the Room Parent Volunteer Form by **September 15.** Room Parents help communicate information to parents regarding PTO initiatives and teacher needs. Room Parents also coordinate all class parties and teacher gifts. If you have questions, please reach out to Claire Pickering (clairepick@gmail.com).